

MOUNTAIN SHADOWS HOA BOARD MEETING MINUTES – APRIL 5, 2014

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM at the Management Office of Mountain Shadows, 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Board Members:  Wanda Elmore, Bill Oakland, Stone Fetterley, Judy Eaton, John Glatz, Celia Hart, Ed Maiuro, Dick Ressler, Bob Stolhand and Office Manager:  JoAnn Williams.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes of the February 1, 2014 Board Meeting were approved as presented.
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Financials:  Treasurer Stone Fetterley reported on the financials dated February 28, 2014.  The Association continues to do well.  We have $ 5900.00 in the operating budget.  The reserve fund is growing.  There is now a system in place whereby JoAnn and/or Stone review and stamp a bill before submitting it for payment to assure the monies are from the proper fund.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]On March 21, 2014 a US Bank CD was rolled to a short-term (9/22/15) CD at 1.10% in hopes that rates will go up.  A Mutual of Omaha CD is coming due 5/15/14 and will be handled similarly.  Banco Popular rolled to a longer term at 1.3%.
Stone is currently not getting the pre-letters regarding owner delinquencies.  He will talk with Community Association Financial Services to correct this.
Wanda gave the board a rundown of the attorney fees.  Billing from counsel shows contacts directly with the attorney by homeowners are being charged to us.   If owners are going to call they should will be responsible for the charges.
Landscape: John Glatz reported that a key item has been taken care of: the rocks have been replaced in a rose bed (6175 #8 and 6176 #6 Arroyo); the piles at still at 6150 Montecito pending desert scape approval.   Andres has plans for desert scape but his first task is to get the three trees planted; this should happen shortly.  His proposal for subsequent desert landscape will follow; five more areas are under consideration.
Dogs are becoming an issue with the lawns.  Their urination has created many dead spots.  One possible solution is to water more often.  Another is to create specific areas for the dogs.  Celia suggested at the end of each cul-de-sac and near the tennis courts.  Bob is familiar with dog parks: make it attractive, fenced, and off-leash.  John will come up with a plan by our next board meeting.  The concerns will also be addressed in the newsletter and on the website.
There is a tree on the fence on the east side of the golf course.  John will talk with the golf course about its removal and the fence repair.  Who is responsible?  Is this a “good neighbor” fence?
Security:  Dick Ressler has had conversations with Gary at Desert Protection regarding the loss of keys.  Danny, the guard who lost the keys, was to have been removed from our service.  He is still here.  Dick will follow up on this. As a result of the lost keys a storage area was entered, a window into the shop was broken and items were stolen from the shop.  Celia will secure the necessary loss information from William regarding the shop break-in and will discuss a claim with the security company.
A security camera system has been purchased and installed.  We currently have two cameras installed with the ability to install two more.

Bob suggested the following items to help address the security concerns:  
1)  Through Gary see if we could use a full time resident to help with security;
2) Lock the restrooms; be certain they latch;
3) Check the gate camera every week to make certain it is working;
4) Secure the pool gates with stronger spring latches and a bigger shield on the exit gate.
Dick will follow up on these suggestions and contact the Palm Springs police department to ask if there is a drug problem in the area and can they help make certain there isn’t one here.
Insurance:  Celia Hart reported that the scheduled meeting with our insurance agent Lewis Cohen was cancelled due to illness.  The walk-through of the property and policy review will now take place Tuesday, April 8, at 12:30.  The board members are welcome to join us.  We will review the property/liability policies as well as health insurance and workers’ compensation insurance.  Our employees have opted for Obamacare; this will be reviewed and compared to our current coverage on them.
Pools:  Judy Eaton said that the shade cabanas at the main pool are a no-go.  If people want shade they can bring their own umbrellas which our tables will accommodate.  Judy will have the pool contractor check the condition of the caulking and cement at the main pool.  There was a gas problem at pool #3.  30 feet of gas line has been replaced and repairs are ongoing.  The pool cleaning schedule is Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday.  Their costs already include cleaning the tiles on a rotation weekly basis.  Each week two pools’ tiles are cleaned; the main pool’s tiles will be cleaned twice a month.  Two pools are heated through Easter then all heaters are off for the summer.
The flowers around the pools and in the complex will be replaced in May.  Bill will find out if we can use reclaimed water for the landscape; would the golf course share.  John believes we must have the proper piping in place and we do not.
Buildings and Architectural:  Ed Maiuro reported that we have one bid to repaint the complex; about $240,000.  He is securing other bids.
Owners have requested that their two palm trees just beyond the entrance palms be lighted.  Currently they are spotlighted.  The owners have purchased the lights.  The board passed by majority to allow those lights.
The concern with rats continues.  Currently Dewey Pest Control is trying a variety of options to control and eliminate them.  This will be an ongoing effort until the problem is resolved.
Streets:  Bob Stolhand reported that Asphalt MD has been hired to repave the streets.  They will repair 12 severely eroded areas, seal cracks, clean oil spots, apply two coats of slurry seal, then restripe.  The cost is $39,959 with 10% down.  The work will be done between May 19 and May 21; ½ of the complex each of two days.  JoAnn will post and email notices and call those owners whose cars are left here.  Ed proposed that the rule to leave a set of condo keys be extended to include car keys for car left.  The rules already state that the board can authorize removal of an improperly parked vehicle as necessary.
Homeowner Forum:  It was unanimously agreed that homeowner input will be at the beginning of the board meeting and limited to a five-minute presentation by the homeowner.  This will allow the board to discuss further as necessary during the regular meeting.

OLD BUSINESS:
Cabana:  previously covered.
Slurry seal:  previously covered.
Desert Scape:  previously covered.
Ping Pong Table:   The purchase of a new one has already been approved.  Wanda will follow up with William to be certain this is done now and the new table is properly anchored.

NEW BUSINESS:
There are no liens or foreclosures to discuss.
Security cameras:  previously covered.  Locations were discussed.  The cameras are being monitored in the office.
The unit currently in foreclosure is accessible in the back.  During the meeting the problem was corrected.
Gate codes:  JoAnn will look into information on new systems and/or the possibility of changing the codes.  We will make a proposal at the annual meeting.
Building addition:  Andres has previously requested a building addition behind the current shop to house his landscape equipment.  Bill will look into needs and costs.  Celia requested that we not spend dollars on this without board discussion and approval.
Front door replacement:  Pursuant to our Rules and Regulations is the individual unit owner’s responsibility to replace the door as necessary with an approved door.  The exception to this is if damage is done to the door by some action of the HOA or its employees or contractors. 
Garbage:  There was a concern about the number of construction items left in our dumpsters or the trash areas.  William has found someone to clean these out.
Budget:  The budget must be complete by June with a mailer of the proposed budget going to all owners by the end of May.  Each board member must submit budget items as soon as possible.  Doug at Community Association Financial Services will send out a recommended budget next week.  We will need to review and give feedback as necessary.
 
The general board meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 12:20 PM.

Submitted by

Celia Hart
Board Secretary
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